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Dear Friends,
I am writing to you in the sincere hope that you would again consider camp as part of your annual giving this year.  This annual fund drive is vital in that it not only provides us precious dollars but it sends a clear message to foundation related funding sources that Arrowhead has strong community based support. 
Our drive last year brought in over $20,000, and these funds were used to complete a long list of important needs for camp.  Attached is a donation newsletter so you can see what we were able to accomplish with your help.
As for our major capital project which involves addressing the dining hall and pioneer bathrooms, we are in the process of forming a Camp Arrowhead Advisory Group which will lead us in the process of development planning and capital fund raising to meet these critical needs. Meanwhile, I would like you to consider a contribution this year to help us deal with some of the following non capital issues that will affect our 2015 season:
* Replace the entire septic system for the shower house – In bidding process but….$$$$!
* Replace the two shower house water heaters  -  5K each

* Replace the Infirmary roof – 3K
* Replace the Cannery roof – 3K
* Remove more dead trees from the pioneer
* Continue to provide Scholarship funding
As always, gifts in any amount would be cherished and greatly appreciated.  I also invite you to join our work parties, donate specific needed items, and most importantly help us promote this remarkable program by spreading the news to all who will listen!
Last year one of our goals was to consolidate and edit the several data bases used for this mailing in order to prevent duplicate and unwanted mailings. This project has taken far more time than we anticipated so we need to ask you again for your understanding and patience with this ongoing work. 

Please fill out the enclosed donation card, or use the donation link at www.camparrowhead.net.  Remember, your donation is tax deductible (501 C3).  Enjoy the attached newsletter and enjoy a safe and glorious  holiday season.
Thanks so much and God’s Peace,


Walt Lafontaine

Director

Camp and Conference Center
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